# xHoly Rosary School Parents' Club Meeting Minutes March 12, 2009

Nikki Page welcomed everyone and led the opening prayer. Holy Rosary student representatives then described various service projects each grade has been involved in this year. This was followed by a presentation by Amanda Henry of last summer's Ugandan trip. .

### Father John's Report—

- Father John commented on the confidence in public speaking displayed by students at Holy Rosary School, beginning in Kindergarten.
- Tather expressed his appreciation to parents for their willing hearts in service to the parish and school and for their encouragement of service in their children.
- ② All 23 of 8<sup>th</sup> grade applicants to Holy Names were accepted this year. The 8<sup>th</sup> graders' success in acceptance into high schools is an indicator of the high standards of Holy Rosary School.

## President's Report—Nikki Page

- ② Auction tickets are on sail now. Keep watching the FCE for auction tickets.
- ① Students performed a "Set Sail for the Tropics" skit to promote the auction.

## Vice-President's Report—Melissa Witsoe

- This month's School Commission meeting was an open meeting. Thanks to those who showed up. The results of the parent survey were shared at this meeting and will be covered here again tonight.
- Please mark your calendars for April 29<sup>th</sup>. This is the date set for this year's budget meeting which will take place in the school hall at 6:30pm.

#### Treasurer's Report—Donna Suhadolnik

Donna announced that the treasurer's books will be handed over to Jennifer McDonald. This will be much more efficient as Jennifer is already here on a daily basis handling the parish books.

#### Principal's Report— Kris Brown

- © Kris expressed how proud she is of Amanda Henry, who was a graduate of Holy Rosary School last year. Her presentation of the Ugandan trip was very inspirational to the current 7<sup>th</sup> and 8<sup>th</sup> grade students.
- ① Kris shared the results of the Parent Survey with those in attendance.

Next Parents' Club Meeting: April 29th, 2009 at 6:30pm

Virginia Wiegand McIntyre

Secretary